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SRK Consulting 
Postnet Suite 206 
Private Bag X18 
Rondebosch 
7701 

 

Attention: Jessica du Toit 
By email: jedutoit@srk.co.za  
 
Dear Jessica 
 
Background Information Document for the Proposed Used Fuel Transient Interim 
Storage Facility at Koeberg Nuclear Power Station, Cape Town  
 
CapeNature would like to thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed 
development and would like to make the following comments. Please note that our 
comments only pertain to the biodiversity related impacts and not to the overall desirability 
of the proposed development.  
 
The proposed facility will be placed on a concrete slab within the existing designated 
operational area of the existing nuclear power station. It is assumed that any natural 
vegetation within the footprint of the two proposed alternatives would already be impacted 
by the activities related to the adjacent power station, however CapeNature will comment 
further once a description is provided in the Draft Scoping Report. The proposed activities 
could also impact on coastal processes due to the proximity to the coastline. 
 
It is assumed that the proposed development will include specialist studies related to health 
and safety risk. These studies should also include the natural environment as potential 
affected components within these studies. 
 
CapeNature reserves the right to revise initial comments and request further information 
based on any additional information that may be received. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rhett Smart 
For:  Manager (Scientific Services) 
 

SCIENTIFIC SERVICES 

postal Private Bag X5014 Stellenbosch  7599 

physical Assegaaibosch Nature Reserve Jonkershoek   

website www.capenature.co.za 

enquiries Rhett Smart 

telephone +27 21 866 8017 fax +27 21 866 1523 

email  rsmart@capenature.co.za 

reference SSD14/2/6/1/4/1/34_waste storage_Koeberg 

date 9 November 2015 





 Comments from Graham Arbuckle:

As	a	resident	of	VanRiebeeckstrand	and	owner	of	land	neighbouring	Koeberg,	
my	overiding	concerns	are:	
	

1) That	potentially	harmful	radioactive	materials	–	spent	fuel	–	are	to	be	
stored	on	site	at	the	KNPS	in	quantities	higher	than	originally	planned	for	
by	the	design	of	KNPS	–within	2km	of	a	residential	suburb,	and	on	a	site	
optimized	for	power	plant	operation,	as	opposed	to	nuclear	waste	
storage.	

	
2) That	due	to	the	lack	of	any	existing	permanent	storage	solutions,	the	

Transient	Interim	Storage	Facility	will	be	used	indefinitely	–	up	to	and	
beyond	the	operating	life	of	KNPS.	

	
3) That	due	to	the	lack	of	any	existing	permanent	storage	solutions,	the	

Transient	Interim	Storage	Facility	will	be	used	for	waste	from	other	
Nuclear	Power	Stations.	

	
4) That	due	to	the	construction	of	the	Transient	Interim	Storage	Facility,	the	

political	will	to	pursue	construction	of	permanent	storage	solutions	will	
become	diffused.	

	
	
Specifics:	
	

1) Please	could	you	make	available	the	slides/posters	that	made	up	the	
Public	Open	Day		presentation.	This	would	allow	an	opportunity	for	the	
many	stakeholders	that	could	not	attend	the	Public	Open	Day	to	comment	
on	the	more	(as	opposed	the	BID)	comprehensive	material	presented.	

	
2) Please	ensure	that	the	S&EIA	takes	into	consideration	the	other	proposed	

projects	for	the	site.	To	assess	the	impact	of	a	project	in	isolation	of	other	
plans	for	the	area	would	render	this	S&EIA	flawed,	and	in	turn	would	
render	the	pre-existing	S&EIA	reports	meaningless.	Amongst	others,	this	
project	could	potentially		interrelate	with:	

	
• Eskom	Nuclear-1	proposals		
• Eskom	Weskusfleur	substation	proposals	
• Sunbird	Ibhubesi	methane	gas	pipeline	proposals	
• Western	Cape	Government	LNG	pipeline	proposals	
• City	of	Cape	Town	pilot	desalination	plant	proposals.	

	
3) It	should	be	required	that	a	stakeholder-reviewed	comprehensive	risk	

analysis	of	the	consequential	and	cumulative	risks	associated	with	the	
project	and	its	location	be	undertaken.	These	include	risks	associated	
with	a	nuclear	emergency	at	KNPS	and/or	Nuclear-1;	fire;	and	natural	
events	including	an	earthquake,	tremor,	sinkhole,	or	tsunami.		
	



4) Please	detail	the	regulatory/legislative	framework	that	would	prohibit	
the	use	of	the	site	beyond	the	operating	life	of	KNPS,	and	prohibit	the	use	
of	the	site	for	storage	of	waste	from	other	sites,	including	Nuclear-1.	

	
5) Please	detail	the	projected	design	lifespan	of	the	proposed	casks,	and	

detail	the	expected	period	that	the	materials	stored	within	the	casks	
would	remain	hazardous.	Please	detail	the	safety	checks	that	would	be	
undertaken	to	ensure	the	casks	remain	effective,	and	detail	the	
procedures	in	place	for	replacing	the	casks	as	required.	

	
6) The	approval	of	construction	of	the	TISF	should	be	conditional	on	a	

commitment	to	build	a	permanent	storage/reprocessing	facility	at	a	site	
elsewhere.		

	
	
	











  
E-mail duvall@mweb.co.za 
Phone Chairperson 073 357 6359 
Postal P O Box 235 Melkbosstrand 7437 
Website www.melkbosstrand.net 

 

 
 

          12th October, 2015 

 

 

Ms Jessica Du Toit 

SRK Consulting 

183 Main Road 

Rondebosch 

7700 

 

 

Dear Ms Du Toit, 

 

Re: Transient Interim Storage Facility at Koeberg Nuclear Power Station 

 

Thank you for the information relating to the storage of dry casks at Koeberg Nuclear Power Station.   

The Melkbosstrand Ratepayers Association has no objection to this facility. 

 

Please continue to keep us on your mailing list. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

(Mrs) SM La Grange 

Chairperson - Melkbosstrand Ratepayers Association 

Ward 23 Representative 

(Previous Chairperson – Koeberg Public Safety Information Forum 2015) 
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Du Toit, Jessica

From: Trevor Moodley <MoodleyT@eskom.co.za>

Sent: 18 March 2016 12:08 PM

To: Du Toit, Jessica

Subject: Dry Casking

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Hi  

Hope you all are well. 

Used fuel transient interim storage facility 

External casking is an excellent and proven technology that is safe for this cause. The chosen locations on site 

guarantees its protection , control and strict oversight. 

Experience from the current storage on-site at the Low Level Storage Area justifies this claim of safe spent fuel storage. 

Have yourselves a great day further. 

With Kind Regards 

 

Ps: When do we build the next Nuclear Power Plant. 

 

MAHATMA GANDHI : I shall pass through this world but once. Any good that I can show to my fellow human being, let me do it now. Let me not deter or neglect, 
for I shall not pass this way again. 
MAHATMA GANDI : “Silence becomes cowardice when occasion demands speaking out the whole truth and acting accordingly. 
BENJAMIN FRANKLIN: “Tell me and I forget. Teach me and I remember. Involve me and I learn. 
 

Make your passion your job, and you will never work a day in your life. 
 
Trevor Moodley 
Quality Control Inspector (Mech/Corr) 
Eskom(Koeberg Nuclear Power Station) 
Private Bag X10, Kernkrag, 7440, CAPE TOWN, RSA. 
R27 Off West Coast Rd, Melkbosstrand, Western Cape. 
Tel+27(0)21 550 4911 | Direct +27(0)21 522 3116/ 522 2718 | Fax+27(0)86 667 4953   
Cell a/h: +27(0)79 797 0363 
E-mail trevor.moodley@eskom.co.za ,Website www.eskom.co.za  

 
NB: This email and its contents are subject to the Eskom Holdings SOC Limited email legal notice which can be viewed at 
http://www.eskom.co.za/Pages/Website_Terms_Conditions.aspx 

 

 
I'm part of the 49Million initiative... 
http://www.49Million.co.za  
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Du Toit, Jessica

From: Mike Thurgood <mike.thurgood@imaginet.co.za>

Sent: 18 March 2016 04:34 PM

To: Du Toit, Jessica

Subject: Re: 478317: Koeberg TISF EIA - Availability of Draft Scoping Report for comment

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Jessica du Toit BSc (ConsEcol), MPhil (Env Mgmt)  
Environmental Consultant 

 
  

Dear Ms du Toit, 
  

KOEBERG TISF 

  

There are no specific technical points I wish to raise in addition to what have already been raised and 
answered. 
  

However, there is an issue which could become a major one at some stage in the future, and that is 
the terrorist activities of  Muslim extremists. No matter how remote we might wish to believe that 
South Africa is from their terrorist activities, they may see targets in South Africa as easy ones to 
attack in contrast to those in the Middle East and Europe and the USA where anti-terrorist measures 
are continually being strengthened. The basis of such attacks, if they ever occurred, would be 
unlikely to be against South Africa per se, but merely to demonstrate their capabilities to the rest of 
the world with whom they are waging their terrorist activities.  
  

I do not doubt that the Koeberg NPS site is a secure site, and attacks by suicide agents would be 
most unlikely. The most likely type of attack goes modern these days, with the use of drones. 
Therefore I would see such a storage site, with its upstanding containers for dry used fuel elements, 
being a major risk from possible drone attacks.  
  

Therefore sophisticated air strike detecting equipment would need to be installed around the site, 
with the accompanying means to both divert the drones and to shoot them down. 
  

If it ever goes ahead, at some considerable time in the future there could be further nuclear power 
plants constructed in the Duynefontein area, being a part of the projected nuclear expansion 
programme, for which two sites have been selected, Thuyspunt in the Eastern Cape, and 
Duynefontein. A similar storage problem could eventually arise, specifically if a national used fuel 
element storage facility hasn't become available b y then. 
  

Regards, 
  

R Mike Longden-Thurgood 

  

5 Nerina Street, Milnerton 7441 

  



2

'ph:  021-552-6634                                                Cell;  072-345-6507 

  

 
 

----- Original Message -----  
From: Du Toit, Jessica  
To: Masson, Scott  
Sent: Friday, March 18, 2016 11:10 AM 
Subject: 478317: Koeberg TISF EIA - Availability of Draft Scoping Report for comment 
 
Dear Stakeholder 

NOTICE OF RELEASE OF DRAFT SCOPING REPORT: PROPOSED USED FUEL TRANSIENT INTERIM STORAGE 

FACILITY AT KOEBERG NUCLEAR POWER STATION 

Eskom proposes to construct a Transient Interim Storage Facility (TISF) for the temporary storage of dry casks at the 
Koeberg Nuclear Power Station (KNPS) to accommodate used nuclear fuel from the reactors of the power station, 
thereby ensuring the continued operation of the KNPS. SRK Consulting (South Africa) (Pty) Ltd (SRK) has been 
appointed to undertake the Scoping and Environmental Impact Reporting (S&EIR – often referred to as the 
Environmental Impact Assessment [EIA]) process required in terms of the National Environmental Management Act 107 
of 1998 (NEMA) and the EIA Regulations, 2014. 

Although the EIA process has not yet formally commenced, SRK previously requested interested parties to register as 
stakeholders for this EIA process, at which stage you were registered as a stakeholder. 

The Draft Scoping Report has been compiled and is now available for public review for a period of 30 days, from 18 
March until 25 April 2016. Please find attached a copy of the Executive Summary of the Draft Scoping Report, which 
also provides details of how you can participate in the EIA process.  

Hard copies of the full report are available for viewing at the following venues: 

•         Koeberg Public Library, Duynefontein; 

•         Wesfleur Public Library, Atlantis; 

•         Cape Town Public Library; 

•         The KNPS Visitors Centre; and  

•         SRK’s office in Rondebosch. 

An electronic version of the report can also be accessed on SRK’s website: http://www.srk.co.za/en/koeberg-tisf-eia. 
 
Stakeholders are invited to comment, and/or to register on the project database. Stakeholders must provide their 
comments together with their name, contact details (preferred method of notification, e.g. email), and an indication of any 
direct business, financial, personal or other interest which they have in the application, to Jessica du Toit at SRK 
Consulting: Tel: 021 659 3060; Fax: 021 685 7105; or email: jedutoit@srk.co.za. 
 

Jessica du Toit BSc (ConsEcol), MPhil (Env Mgmt) 

Environmental Consultant 
 

 
 

 

SRK Consulting (South Africa) Pty Ltd 

The Administrative Building, Albion Spring, 183 Main Road, Rondebosch, 7700 

Postnet Suite # 206, Private Bag X18, Rondebosch, 7701 
 

Tel:  +27-(0)21-659-3060; Fax: +27-(0)21-685-7105 

Mobile: + 27-(0)76-133-9776; Direct: +27-(0)21-659-3083 

Email: jedutoit@srk.co.za  
 

www.srk.co.za 
 

This transmission is intended for the sole use of the addressee, and may contain information that by its privileged and confidential nature is exempt from 
disclosure under applicable law.  You are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or duplication of this transmission by someone other than the 
intended recipient or its designated agent is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately by replying to 
this transmission, or by collect call to the above phone number. 
� Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
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Du Toit, Jessica

From: Alvin Cope <Alvin.Cope@westerncape.gov.za>

Sent: 06 April 2016 03:51 PM

To: Du Toit, Jessica

Cc: Masson, Scott

Subject: KNPS - JN 16301

Hi Ms JEdT, 
 
1.  Your unreferenced e-m of 18 March 2016 and accompanying Executive Summary to do with Transient 
Interim Storage Facility on the Koeberg Nuclear Power Station site; DEA&DP Ref No 
????????????????????? 
 
2.  Pl note that the transport by road of the casks, 6m by 3m Φ (mass unknown), from the point of manufacture 
to the TISF (unladen)  and (eventually) from the TISF to the Centralised ISF (laden) at an as yet unknown 
locality will require Abnormal Load permits, with associated conditions, to be issued by this Branch. 
 
3.  In all likelihood, the laden casks will also be subject to other restrictive conditions of transport, approval of 
which by the relevant institutions will be necessary before this Branch will consider issuing the necessary 
permits for road travel. 
 
4.  Cognizance is taken of the use of the existing access via the R27 (PTR 77 / 1) for all transport to and from 
the KNPS. 
 
Thanx, 
 
Regards. 
 
A 
 
Alvin L Cope 
WCG 
9 Dorp Street 
P O Box 2603 
Cape Town 8000 
Road Network Management - Room 3-32 
+27 21 483 2009 (tel) 
Alvin.Cope@WesternCape.Gov.ZA 
 
 

 

 

"All views or opinions expressed in this electronic message and its attachments are the view of the sender and do not necessarily reflect the 

views and opinions of the Western Cape Government (the WCG). No employee of the WCG is entitled to conclude a binding contract on 

behalf of the WCG unless he/she is an accounting officer of the WCG, or his or her authorised representative. The information contained in 
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SRK Consulting 
Postnet Suite 206 
Private Bag X18 
Rondebosch 
7701 

 
Attention: Jessica du Toit 
By email: jedutoit@srk.co.za  
 
Dear Jessica 
 
Draft Scoping Report for the Proposed Used Fuel Transient Interim Storage Facility at 
Koeberg Nuclear Power Station, Cape Town  
 
CapeNature would like to thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed 
development and would like to make the following comments. Please note that our 
comments only pertain to the biodiversity related impacts and not to the overall desirability 
of the proposed development.  
 
The proposed facility will be placed on a concrete slab within the existing designated 
operational area of the existing nuclear power station. This area has been classified as No 
Natural, with the remainder of the Koeberg property forming part of the Koeberg Nature 
Reserve and therefore classified as Protected Area. The natural vegetation occurring on the 
property is Cape Flats Dune Strandveld, listed as Endangered. There are no freshwater 
features or wetlands within the footprint of the proposed facility, although they do occur 
elsewhere within the Koeberg Nature Reserve. 
 
The Plan of Study for EIA proposes a terrestrial ecology specialist study, in addition to other 
specialist studies not related to biodiversity. CapeNature supports the proposed specialist 
study and recommends that the focus must be on the impact on coastal and dune ecology 
and related processes, due to the location near the coastline. This is however in the context 
of the surrounding much larger existing facility.  
 
It should further be noted that there is already a large volume of existing information for the 
Koeberg property due to the various applications that have taken place on the property and 
could potentially be used to inform the assessment of potential impacts of the proposed 
facility, and therefore may not require further fieldwork, depending on the information 
available. 
 
CapeNature will comment further in the EIA Phase of the project. We do wish to however 
point out the potential confusion that may arise between the reference to the Koeberg 
Nuclear Power Station Protected Area which is a restricted area surrounding the reactor 
units to which only authorised personnel have access and the protected area status that 
Koeberg Nature Reserve has in terms of the National Environmental Management: 
Protected Areas Act (Act 57 of 2003). 

SCIENTIFIC SERVICES 

postal Private Bag X5014 Stellenbosch  7599 

physical Assegaaibosch Nature Reserve Jonkershoek   

website www.capenature.co.za 

enquiries Rhett Smart 

telephone +27 21 866 8017 fax +27 21 866 1523 

email  rsmart@capenature.co.za 

reference SSD14/2/6/1/4/1/34_waste storage_Koeberg 

date 26 April 2016 

mailto:jedutoit@srk.co.za


 
CapeNature reserves the right to revise initial comments and request further information 
based on any additional information that may be received. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rhett Smart 
For:  Manager (Scientific Services) 
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